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	California Facing Difficulties in Meeting its Financial Obligations

Recent media reports have highlighted the difficulty California faces in meeting its financial obligations even though the State enacted a budget just a few weeks ago.  The State Controller and State Treasurer have issued statements relating to the size of the deficit.  The State’s unemployment fund may be facing bankruptcy due to increased claims and reduced revenues.  The State’s prison health care system is subject to an ongoing lawsuit which may force expenditure of billions of general fund dollars.  Against this backdrop, legislative leaders met with Governor Schwarzenegger yesterday to discuss solutions to the State’s deficit.  No resolution was announced.  It is possible that the Governor may call the Legislature back into special session to address the deficit; however it appears unlikely that a special session will occur before the election. 

Our most immediate concern is that the State’s cash crunch and difficulty in utilizing traditional short term borrowing may cause the State to borrow from other state funds, such as local government revenues and Proposition 42 funds.  No formal action has been taken at this point to utilize these funds.  Our advocacy team in Sacramento is monitoring the situation closely and I will provide updates of any developments that might result in additional impacts to transportation funding.

Metro Rail System Service Alerts

Metro Blue Line

On Sunday, October 19, 2008, trains will run every 20 minutes most of the day due to maintenance.

Metro Gold Line

On Sunday, October 12 and Wednesday-Saturday, October 15-18, 2008, trains will run up to 2 minutes later than regularly scheduled after 8:30 p.m. due to maintenance. 

Metro Red Line/Purple

From Sunday through Thursday, October 12-16, 2008, after 9:00pm, all Purple Line passengers traveling to or from Wilshire/Western or Wilshire/Normandie need to transfer at Wilshire/Vermont due to system maintenance. At Wilshire/Vermont, Purple Line trains will use the lower level, Red Line trains to Union Station will be on the upper level and Red Line trains to North Hollywood will be on the lower level.

Additional information regarding service changes can be found at the following link.

http://www.metro.net/riding_metro/system_delays/default.htm
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